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PLANS FOR PENSTOCK TUNNEL 2

CHALLENGES AND OPPORTUNITIES

WHAT HAVE YOU TOLD US SO FAR?

We Made That led two walking workshops with the local community 
of Penstock Tunnel and the surrounding area in February.  The 
route taken began at Wood Green town centre, passing through the 
Cultural Quarter, Penstock Tunnel and onwards to Alexandra Park.

We asked the community what they liked and didn’t like about 
Penstock Tunnel, how they used and at what times of day.

The drawing below highlights the comments and findings which were 
gathered as part of the process. These include both ambitions and 
hopes for how the area could and should be improved, observations 
about what characteristics of the site are valued by local people and 
how they can be improved as well as areas of concern. 
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Please tell  us what you know about the 
area and let us know if  you think there 
is anything you would like to add.

What do you like about the area?
How would you like to see it 
improved?

Please share your thoughts on the 
post-its provided.

Barriers should be 

introduced to stop 

vehicles and mopeds 

using the footpath. 

Wayfinding should be introduced for 

Penstock Tunnel and Alexandra Park 

to improve connectivity - it could be 

integrated in the paving to reduce 

the already cluttered signage. 

There is lots of existing 

wildlife around Alexandra Park 

and New River for ecological 

benefit, with sightings 

including kingfishers in the 

area. 

The surrounding brick structure 

to the tunnel is really beautiful 

but needs to be cleaned up and 

sandblasted or painted. 

The lampposts are currently in the 

way in the middle of the footpath 

- they should be moved to the 

side to widen the space. 

There are aren’t many 

trees along the street - 

planting and opportunities 

for growing could be 

introduced along the edges.

The green space outside the eastern 

entrance could become allotments for 

food growing for local residents without 

gardens - would just need a secure 

storage area for gardening equipment. 

There is lots of potential 

with the adjacent plot - the 

area should be cleared to 

provide a wider and brighter  

   space.  

The poor condition 

trees should be 

cleared and railings 

removed to reveal the 

curve of the bridge 

entrance. 

The tunnel is heavily used by school 

children - particularly Heartlands 

High School. 

The visibility around 

the corner needs to be 

addressed to improve safety. 

Coloured lighting could be 

introduced to the tunnel to 

make it a nicer place. 

The high gates 

along the bridge 

over the New River 

should be removed 

and replaces with 

low fencing. 

Staggered barriers 

should be introduced 

to deter mopeds from 

speeding down the 

New River Path and 

Penstock Tunnel. 

Many people don’t 

use the route after 

dark for safety 

concerns. 

The shrubbery on the entrance 

to the Newland Road should be 

removed to open up the entrance 

and improve visibility to the street. 

The tall palisade 

fencing should be 

removed to open up to 

the New River. 


